
 

 

 

Temple Meadow Newsletter 
Friday 12th May 2023 

Best regards, Ms Walsh—Headteacher 

Dear Parents/Carers 

My goodness, what a busy week we have had. We’ve had our KS2 SATs starting on 

the very same day as a two-day Ofsted inspection. I think you can only begin to 

understand just how stressful this is for the staff team and pupils. Surely in the future,  

Ofsted will decide that inspecting during a SATs week brings unnecessary pressure to 

school communities. 

Our inspection was called an ‘Ungraded Inspection’ under section 8 of the Ofsted  

handbook. In effect, Ofsted are checking that ‘Good’ schools remain ‘Good’. As ever, we 

are not allowed to share the outcome until we are given the final report, which takes 

about 30 days. Only then are we able to put it on our school website and circulate to  

Parents/Carers. Although I have to be very careful about what I do say, I can share that 

teachers/pupils and the wider staff team as ever were so professional ; so impressive and 

incredibly hard working during these exhausting two days. Thank you to the Parents/

Carers who spoke to the inspector and to any Parents/Carers who had any key meetings 

rearranged. 

I want to say thank you to our school community, particularly one family who were kind 

enough to send us some biscuits and a card stating ’Whatever Ofsted say we think you 

do an AMAZING job and are greatly appreciated.’  

KS2 SATs—so along side the inspection , this key landmark was happening for our pupils 

in Year 6. They were so diligent and focused and along with the Year 6 teaching team, did 

us proud. Many pupils joined our breakfast club to support feeling settled and calm  

before the tests; thank you to TMKC for facilitating this for us. The tests are already in the 

national media about just how tough they were this year; in particular the reading paper. 

Our staff and pupils could not have worked any harder throughout this year and the 

teaching team in Year 6 I know to be of an incredibly high calibre. I for one am very proud 

of all of them. 



 

Last week was National Deaf Awareness week.  

Here at Temple Meadow, we support this campaign which 

aims to highlight the impact of hearing loss on everyday life 

and increase visibility and the inclusion of deaf people.  

Every deaf child or young person is different. Levels of 

hearing loss, communication methods and use of hearing 

technology can vary widely. It’s important to remember this 

and find out what everyone’s individual needs are so you can make sure everyone is included in 

whatever you are doing together. 

Whether you’re a parent, relative or you work with deaf children and young people, there’s lots 

of simple things you can do to be more deaf-friendly!  

Please do access our school website for further details, found on our SEND page.  

Other News 



 

A reminder that all of our important dates now 
feature on our School Website. 

 

Any changes to dates/times are updated  
immediately via the website which means what you see 
is always live information. To find the dates, simply head 
to our website, click Parents & Carers then Calendar of 

Dates. 






